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Key, Lori

From: Valerie Levett <vallevett@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 1:41 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: UPDATE REGULATIONS

As a 30-year resident of Upper Ojai, I am writing to urge you to update the regulations 
concerning oil and gas operations in Ventura County. With climate change a real and ever-
rising concern, we absolutely cannot afford to let oil developers expand their operations 
without substantive checks on their activities. Climate change offsets begin at the most 
local level and here is a perfect example of how we can make a difference. No person or 
corporation has the right to expand in ways that pollute our water, air and land. 

I strongly favor that all new drilling and expanded extraction should require a new permit 
and full compliance with current health, safety and environmental standards. 

Sincerely,  

Valerie Levett 

 

Santa Paula, CA 93060 

 

 


